
 

 

 

STATE OF HAWAII 
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH 

P. O. BOX 3378 
HONOLULU, HI  96801-3378 

 R10F639.FNL.19 
February 4, 2020 

 
 
The Honorable Jade T. Butay 
Director  
State of Hawaii 
Department of Transportation 
Highways Division 
869 Punchbowl Street 
Honolulu, Hawaii  96813-5097 
 
Dear Mr. Butay: 
 
Subject: RENEWAL NOTICE OF GENERAL PERMIT COVERAGE (NGPC) 
  National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) 
  Nimitz Highway/Ala Moana Boulevard Resurfacing,  
   Interstate Route H-1 to Atkinson Drive 
  File No. HI R10F639 
 
This letter is to notify you that your request for coverage under the new NPDES General 
Permit has been granted.  You are now covered under the new NPDES General 
Permit.  The administrative extension of your previous NGPC is hereby terminated.   
 
Hawaii Administrative Rules (HAR) Title 11 Chapter 55, Appendix C (NPDES General 
Permit Authorizing Discharges of Storm Water Associated with Construction Activities) 
became effective on February 9, 2019.  Please download a copy of HAR 11-55, 
Appendix C (the new NPDES General Permit), which includes Appendix A (Standard 
NPDES General Permit Conditions) from the Department of Health (DOH), Clean Water 
Branch (CWB) website located at: 
https://health.hawaii.gov/cwb/hawaii-administrative-rules-har/har-11-55/. You are 
required to read and understand the new NPDES General Permit and comply with every 
requirement.  This renewal NGPC will take effect on the date of this notice, and it 
expires on February 8, 2024.   
 
Failure to comply with the new NPDES General Permit is an enforceable violation and 
may result in your NGPC being terminated.  If you violate Hawaii Revised Statutes, 
Chapter 342D, you may be subject to penalties of up to $25,000 per violation per day 
and up to two (2) years in jail. 
 
 

 

DAVID Y. IGE 
GOVERNOR OF HAWAII 

BRUCE S. ANDERSON, Ph.D. 
DIRECTOR OF HEALTH 

In reply, please refer to: 
EMD/CWB 
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All NGPC compliance submittals, including the Notice of Cessation shall be submitted 
on the CWB Compliance Submittal Form for Individual NPDES Permits and NGPCs.  
This form shall be completed on the e-Permitting Portal located at: 
https://eha-cloud.doh.hawaii.gov/epermit/.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact the Engineering Section, CWB, at 
(808) 586-4309. 

 
 Sincerely, 
 
 

for 

 BRUCE S. ANDERSON, Ph.D. 
 Director of Health 
 
CH:ms 

 
c: Mr. Sergio George G. Abcede, State of Hawaii 
   [via e-mail George.Abcede@hawaii.gov only] 
 Mr. Kevin Kasamoto, State of Hawaii 
  [via e-mail kevin.kasamoto@hawaii.gov only] 
 Mr. Curtis Matsuda, State of Hawaii 
  [via e-mail curtis.matsuda@hawaii.gov only] 
 Larissa Sato, WSP USA 
   [via e-mail larissa.sato@wsp.com only] 
 Todd Nishioka, WSP USA 
  [via e-mail todd.nishioka@wsp.com only] 
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